
 

MEMORANDUM 

To: Mayor and City Council 

From: Jennifer Peterson, Community Development Director 

Date: February 23, 2009 

Subject: Initiation of Text Amendment for Farmer’s Markets 
 

 
A farmer’s market is looking for a new location within the City of Dunwoody.  Upon review of our code, we 
do not have an opportunity to locate a farmer’s market on church property, as they would prefer.  In order to 
allow a farmer’s market on church property the City would need to amend the zoning code to allow such as 
use.   
 
Should Council direct staff to initiate a text amendment, the amendment would be heard by the Community 
Council on March 12th, the Planning Commission on April 14th,  have a first read and public hearing by 
Council on April 27th and a second ready by Council on May 11th. 
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